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MEMORANDUM 
 
 
To:  City of Menasha Common Council 
From:  Donald Merkes, Mayor  
Date:  31 July 2014 
RE:  2014 Fireworks 
  
 
 

 
BACKGROUND 

Due to a significant southerly wind coming off Lake Winnebago at Jefferson Park the fireworks 
scheduled for Friday July 4th were unable to be shot in a manner that protected the safety of both 
spectators and the surrounding neighborhood.  When winds were again strong on July 5th the show was 
permanently placed on hold (see attached memo from Neenah Menasha Fire Rescue).  Following 
discussion at the July 21st meeting the item was placed on hold until the August 4th meeting. 
 

 
ANALYSIS & FISCAL IMPACT 

The City has a paid contract with Spielbauer Fireworks for the 2014 show.  At this point the community 
has several options within the contract: 
 
1.  Choose a different date for the 2014 show. 

The City would be responsible for a $300 rescheduling fee 
There would be costs for work done by city employees for traffic control, security, and cleanup. 
 
There are numerous dates to be considered; however, choosing a date with another event 
already scheduled in Jefferson Park would provide additional synergies for both the attendees 
and event organizers.  The two largest summer events are SeafoodFest on Sept 5 & 6 and 
JazzFest on August 30 & 31. 
 
The organizers of SeafoodFest are interested in incorporating the fireworks show as part of the 
festivities that they currently provide on Saturday Sept 6th. SeafoodFest will have bands and 
food throughout the day complementing the City fireworks in the evening.  
 
The organizers of JazzFest are interested in hosting the fireworks show following the Sunday 
night program on Aug 31st.   JazzFest will have bands and food throughout the day, however, as 
their programming is complete by approximately 6:30PM the City would need to provide 
additional entertainment from that time until the fireworks if the City so desired.  There is also a 
likelihood that additional toilet facilities would be required.   
 



 
2. Cancel the show and allow the funding to revert to the general fund. 

The city would be responsible for a 20% cancellation fee of $3,800. The remainder of the 
$19,000 could be added to the City’s reserves or reallocated for a different purpose. (see 
attached contract) 
 

3. Reserve the funding for future years and not shoot a 2014 fireworks show. 
The city would be responsible for a 20% cancellation fee of $3,800, and the remainder of the 
$19,000 would be reserved for the 2015 fireworks show.  (see attached contract)  
 

With the difficulty that the City has experienced over the past 3+ years with high winds, shooting the 
show this year offers another opportunity to test the potential of shooting from the water.  We have the 
opportunity to shoot a slightly smaller show from specially outfitted pontoons (see attached photos) on 
either the August or September dates as a test for the 2015 show.  
 
On July 30th representatives of Speilbauer Fireworks and Sky Painter Llc met on site along with Neenah 
Menasha Fire Rescue to determine the viability of the shoot.  There were two potential water sites for 
consideration, near buoy 100 and the bay directly south of Ice Street.  The location in the bay was 
determined to be the best site with adequate clear zones (560’ required for 8” shells) and water depth 
(see attached map) for the show.  The set up area for the show would be at the Manitowoc Street 
launch, the Jefferson Park launches would remain open throughout the day. 
 
 If the City is pleased with a display shot from the water, Speilbauer Fireworks would acquire pontoons 
to shoot our 2015 show.  Currently there have not been pontoons available on the July 4th date.  
Shooting our show from on the water would largely eliminate the possibility of future cancellations, 
provide a safer environment for spectators, and open a larger area of the park for use during 
CommunityFest. 
 
 

 
RECOMMENDATION 

I recommend that the City coordinate its rescheduled fireworks show with the previously scheduled 
events at SeafoodFest which provides the most opportunities for attendees with the least additional 
costs to the City. I further recommend shooting the show from pontoons situated in the Fox River. The 
opportunity to shoot a prototype show on the water provides additional benefit for the community as it 
considers opportunities to increase safety of the event for future July 4th fireworks shows.  With the 
earlier sunset in September the show would start about 8:15PM. 
 







 

 




